
 
NOTICE OF VACANCY 

IN OFFICE OF COUNCILLOR 
 

GEDLING BOROUGH 
COUNCIL - WARD OF 
NEWSTEAD ABBEY 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 

 
That, as a consequence of the resignation of Councillor Simon Murray, a vacancy has 
arisen in the office of Councillor for the Newstead Abbey ward of Gedling Borough 
Council. 
 
In accordance with Section 89(3) of the Local Government Act 1972, where the vacancy 
occurs within six months before the day on which the councillor whose office is vacant 
would regularly have retired, an election shall not be held under Section 89(1) of the 
above Act, and the vacancy will be filled at the next ordinary election of councillors on 
Thursday 4 May 2023. 
 
 
Dated: 15 November 2022 
 
 
 
Mike Hill 
Returning Officer 
Gedling Borough Council 
Civic Centre, Arnot Hill Park 
Arnold, Nottingham NG5 6LU 
 
 


